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The person dealing with this matter is 
engineeringservices@bexley.gov.uk  

 

 
Dear Resident 
 
Harrow Manorway Highway and Public Realm Improvements – Road Closure 
Eynsham Drive junction with Harrow Manorway from Tuesday 7th May 2019 for 
up to 6 weeks (3 weeks in each direction) 
 
Drivers will be unable to access Harrow Manorway, from Eynsham Drive, for 3 weeks from 
Tuesday 7th May whilst essential work takes place.  
 
Once this construction is finished, work will then switch to the other side of the road with 
drivers unable to access Eynsham Drive from Harrow Manorway, from Tuesday 28th May for 
approximately 3 weeks. 
 
The main diversion route will be via Eynsham Drive, Basildon Road, McLeod Road, Harrow 
Manorway and will be fully signed.  Local drivers who know the road network may also 
divert onto other adjacent roads to avoid the closure. 
 
Bus services will follow the diversion route. Find out more at www.tfl.gov.uk  
 
London Borough of Bexley apologises in advance for any inconvenience caused by the road 
closure. 
 
The works are part of the improvement programme which has already transformed the area 
in and around Abbey Wood station. The aim is to enhance the appearance and nature of this 
major route, making the street more attractive and enabling it to accommodate the 
expected changes in the area in the coming years. 
 
The Council’s contractor for highway improvements, F M Conway will carry out the works 
and can be contacted on 01732 600700. If you have any queries please contact the Harrow 
Manorway, Council construction team by emailing engineeringservices@bexley.gov.uk or 
ring 020 8303 7777. 
 
Yours faithfully  
 
 
Highway Services 
London Borough of Bexley  
 

Highway Services 
Civic Offices, 2 Watling Street 
Bexleyheath, Kent, DA6 7AT 
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